in mg

## October 14, 1977

Dear Don,

I have run into a slight snag concerning the use of the resevoir for skating. D. Brewer is out of town on vacation so we will have to wait until at least next Monday before I can speak to him.

Sincerely, More

Dennis Moore

Director of Recreation

## MEMO Carl J. Walters Gard J. Walters Commented Commented Comment Comment Commented Commented

Temp up to employe the use of the fishing skaling and the like the point of the like the sessible the result of your prossible the result of your result.

(A)

John Jhought you might fe interested in this.

Town of Guilderland

GUILDERLAND, N. Y. 12084

(518: 356-1960

CARL J. WALTERS

JANE H. SPRINGER TOWN CLERK

March 2, 1978

Mr. Richard Svenson, Director Environmental Services Albany County Health Department Green St. Albany, N.Y.

Dear Mr. Svenson:

Please excuse the late "thank you" for your attendance at a meeting of the McKownville Improvement Association regarding the question of ice skating on the McKownville Reservoir.

This is a request of your department to grant the Town of Guilderland on behalf of the McKownville Water District permission to use the reservoir for ice skating in the winter and recreation purposes in the summer. If there are other department of State government who have jurisdiction also, please advise.

Again thank you sincerely for your participation and interest.

Sincerely,

Carl J. Walters

CJW:rl

cc: President

McKownville Improvement Assn.

## The McKownville Improvement Association

MCKOWNVILLE
ALBANY 3, NEW YORK

March 19, 1976

President Western Turnpike Rod and Gun Club Altamont, New York

Dear Sir:

It recently came to our attention that your organization might be able to stock some fish in the McKownville Reservoir. There are a lot of children here who have spent many enjoyable hours "drowning worms" there—some with good success.

We are quite proud and protective of our reservoir--and of the children who've fished there. Anything that you can do to make this a better fishery would be gratefully appreciated by all of us.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours truly,

John K. Esler President